

## Incidental Fee Committee Open Hearing #2

Wednesday, February 26, 2025 | 6:30 PM

Zoom passcode: 464520

JD McShane in Chair

### Agenda

The wou.edu web site went offline at 5:15pm, 2/26/2025. Technical issues were resolved at 7:22PM.

1. Call to Order
  - 6:39PM
2. Roll Call (name, position, pronouns)
  - IFC Members
    - i. JD McShane
    - ii. Brenda Perez Barrera
    - iii. Mark Warren
  - Advisors
    - i. Tina Fuchs
    - ii. Amber Deets
    - iii. Evan Source
  - IFC Secretary
    - i. Paula Taylor
3. [Message from IFC Chair](#) Rhyllie Sevits
  - JD reads message from IFC Chair.
  - JD: The IFC Preliminary decision is a student fee for students attending class on campus in Monmouth of \$435 per term, students attending class fully on-line or off Monmouth campus will be charged a fee of \$220 per term, and \$165 for Summer term. All IFC areas were allocated their current service level, and some enhancements were made.
4. Old Business
  - None
5. New Business
  - Open Hearing
    - i. Student Testimonials

1. JD: We have no new student testimonials on the Google link, or on paper, or submitted on Involve. Can we put the meeting in At Ease?
2. Evan: Yes.

JD puts meeting At Ease at 6:50PM and puts a message on the screen.  
JD takes meeting out of At Ease at 7:15PM.

ii. Student Testimonials

1. Jose Rojas: I have several questions.
  - a. "For the next incoming term and additional year, what are the changes that are being proposed and what should be noticed with the budget we are going with and what's coming out of it?"
  - b. Additionally, for clubs and how they run, what information should be provided so they can know about the ongoing changes and requests that the IFC has done up so far?
  - c. I've gotten questioned about certain parts of online classes and the money that's gone into that, such as health care tuition; what other parts do they pay for? and what parts do need to be looked into if they aren't being utilized because they are online students? Should they be provided a better comprehension on how they could utilize the resource that they pay for?
  - d. As a Senator for ASWOU, I've gone to multiple clubs, and enhancements are always a thing that gets brought up, but not enough information is being provided to them that gives them enough of a grasp on the inner workings—what can be changed for that or what can we do to facilitate those changes.
    - i. JD: Question advisors: What do we do with these questions?
      1. Tina: This is a comment forum.
      2. Evan: Take the feedback in and discuss these questions at the next IFC meeting. It is important to hear but talk about it in the next IFC meeting.
      3. JD: Jose, we'll take your questions and discuss them at the Final Decision

meetings. Get clarification from Area Heads as well. Did you have comments or just the questions on the form?

- ii. Jose: I see that there is not a lot of information for clubs to see what happens during IFC.
  1. JD: I will bring it to the general meeting. We will talk about how we can better communicate. Our hearings are open to the public and any student can attend.

JD puts meeting At Ease at 7:23PM.

JD takes meeting out of At Ease at 7:39PM.

6. Messages from the Floor

- Tina: Maybe remind the people in the meeting that there is another Open Hearing.
- JD: Third Open Hearing tomorrow 02/27/25 at Noon in the WUC Willamette room. You can also complete the [feedback form](#) on Involve.

7. Adjournment

- Mark: I move to adjourn the meeting at 7:41PM.
  - i. Brenda: I second.
    1. Meeting adjourned.